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Tennessee lawmakers pass bill limiting

cities’ powers over short-term rentals

Apr 27, 2018 | Jennifer Sokolowsky

The Tennessee General Assembly has passed a bill that restricts how far cities can go in placing
bans on short-term vacation rentals. The bill now goes to Gov. Bill Haslam, whose o�ice said that
he will allow it to become law.

The bill limits the power of cities to completely ban short-term rentals that have already been
doing business. It grandfathers in non-owner-occupied short-term rentals that were originally
allowed by local law, allowing them to continue to operate if the city changes the law to ban them.

The new legislation could a�ect a law that Nashville passed earlier this year phasing out short-
term vacation rentals that arenʼt occupied by their owners — mainly single-family homes and
duplexes — from residential neighborhoods. These properties will be required to cease doing
business as short-term rentals by June 28, 2020. The new state law could block the phaseout for
non-owner-occupied short-term rentals that are currently operating.

Chattanooga has also passed restrictions on short-term vacation rentals, but the Chattanooga
mayorʼs o�ice said that while the new state law “raises more questions than it answers,” the city
believes that the core of its ordinance remains valid and it will continue to enforce it.

The new legislation also a�ects Tennessee communities that do not yet have any rules on short-
term vacation rentals. Once a municipality does create regulations, short-term rentals that are
already operating will be grandfathered in and allowed to continue doing business, as long as
they can provide documentation of having paid at least six months of sales taxes on the short-
term rentals in the year before the rules are enacted.

Short-term vacation rental platform Airbnb has an agreement with the state to collect state and
local sales taxes on Airbnb bookings from guests on behalf of Tennessee hosts.

However, some cities also levy their own occupancy taxes on short-term rentals. The only
Tennessee city for which Airbnb collects city occupancy taxes is Memphis. Hosts in all other
Tennessee cities that require lodging taxes on short-term rentals are responsible for collecting the
tax from guests and passing it on to the city themselves.

Tennessee hosts who use other booking services, such as VRBO or HomeAway, are responsible for
collecting all sales and occupancy taxes due on accommodations, including state, local, city and
other taxes. MyLodgeTax is a service that can help short-term rental operators easily and
accurately comply with sales and lodging tax collection requirements.

Lodging tax rates, rules, and regulations change frequently. Although we hope you'll find this
information helpful, this blog is for informational purposes only and does not provide legal or
tax advice.
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Jennifer Sokolowsky writes about tax, legal, and tech topics. She has an extensive
international background in journalism and marketing, including work with The Seattle
Times, The Prague Post, Avvo, and Marriott.
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